### TOWNSHIP OF MACDONALD, MEREDITH & ABERDEEN ADDITIONAL

**JUNE 2022** 

## 2022 ONTARIO MUNICIPAL AND SCHOOL BOARD ELECTIONS

# THE LIST TO VOTE? **HAVE YOUR SAY!**



#### VISIT VOTERLOOKUP.CA





#### **BUDGET 2022**

The 2022 Budget was adopted by Council at the June 7, 2022 Regular Council Meeting with the Tax Rate remaining very close to the same as 2021. What this means to the taxpayer is, if the assessed value of your property remains the same in 2022 as it was in 2021 you will not see an increase in your taxes. If for some reason your assessment was increased due to an improvement to your property, a reassessment or a sale then the total amount of taxes for 2022 will increase.

#### **BUDGET HIGHLIGHTS**

Roads Projects this year consist of Surface Treatment on Government Road from King's Lane to Bar River Rd., Ford Road and Bar River Road jointly with Township of Laird. The Echo Lake Road Stabilization Project will be going to tender soon and hopefully taking place in August. The Sand Dome at the Municipal Garage was completed in January and ready to be filled with sand and salt for this winter season. The Road Crew has completed roadside brushing this spring and is now working on ditching in various locations. We have a busy year with improvements on Cottage Road, Alcock Hill and McCarrel Lake Road taking place. Hurley Park looks great with the new Sport Court and is being well utilized. The tennis court, pickle ball court, basketball court and ball hockey are being used on a daily basis. We have also secured funding through Ontario Trillium Foundation for new playground equipment which will be installed later this year and will complete Hurley Park for a beautiful outdoor space for our whole community to enjoy! With the assistance of funding from the Northern Ontario Heritage Fund Corporation, Ontario Concrete is completing the cement around the perimeter in the Sportsplex with new bleachers being installed on the east side for easier viewing as well as a portable stage that can be used for events year-round. We continue to make improvements at the Landfill to meet Ministry of Environment compliance. Asset Management and Asset Management Plan has been updated and will be a working document that will assist with Capital Budgeting and purchases in the future. Last and certainly not least this is an Election Year with the Municipal Election taking place on Monday October 24th. Busy Year!

### JOB OPPORTUNITY – TREASURER/DEPUTY CLERK

The Treasurer/Deputy Clerk is accountable for the administration of all statutory duties of the Treasurer as defined in the Municipal Act and any other acts and is accountable for the administration of all financial services of the municipality. The Treasurer/Deputy Clerk is also responsible to perform all of the statutory duties of the Clerk as defined in the Municipal Act in the absence of the Clerk Administrator or when delegated by the Clerk.

#### **Minimum Qualifications**

- Post-secondary diploma or degree in Commerce, Accounting, Business Administration or related discipline
- Minimum two years Accounting experience required
- Designation (CA, CMA, CGA) is preferred
- **AMCTO** certification is preferred
- **Experience working with Council or Board an Asset**
- Ability to work independently, collaboratively as a member of a management team
- Excellent leadership skills and critical thinking skills
- Excellent organizational, time management, communication and interpersonal skills
- Ability to exercise sound judgement
- Knowledge, understanding and ability to interpret relevant legislation and regulations
- Proficient in utilizing various software programs including accounting and advance knowledge of Microsoft Office Suite (Word, Excel, Outlook, Power Point) and ASYST (integrated system)

A detailed job description is available at echobay.ca or by calling 705-248-2441. Remuneration: Benefits, OMERS, Pension, Salary will commensurate with experience and skills. Wage Range-5 Step Pay Scale (\$31.14----\$35.15 40 hour week)

Qualified candidates can submit resumes and cover letter by e-mail to twpmacd@onlink.net

Fax 705-248-3091, drop off or mail to 208 Church St. P.O. Box 10 Echo Bay, ON POS 1C0 marked "Treasurer/Deputy Clerk" by:

Thursday June 30, 2022 @ 4:30 p.m.

We thank all candidates for their interest however, only those candidates selected for an interview will be contacted. Personal information is collected pursuant to the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act.